COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL     
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE SYCAMORE TREE INN COLWINSTON ON TUESDAY JULY 12TH 2016 AT 7.30pm 
1. ATTENDANCE

Cllrs:     

G Bates (Chair)




E H Lewis (Vice)




C Roach 

T Cook
H Maclehose
P Graham -Woollard

Others:                 
Joanna Howell (Clerk) 
County Cllr R Thomas
Kelly Davies (VoG Affordable Housing Enabler)

Jenny Lewington ( VoG Affordable Housing Officer)

Apologies:       
Cllr W Bellin
The Chair welcomed Cllr Graham-Woollard back to the Community Council, after his co-option at last month’s meeting.   Cllr Graham – Woollard signed his acceptance of office. 
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  

· None
3. UPDATE FROM REDROW REPRESENTATIVE
There was no representative from Redrow present, however there were a number of Redrow issues to discuss.

 Cllr Maclehose reported that a number of residents still had to complain about out of hours working, especially early in the morning. 

The Chair reported that a number of residents in Beech Park had enquired about the safety of the gas tanks and what should happen if a leak occurred.  

The Council agreed it would be sensible to ask the Council for their risk assessment regarding these tanks.

AP Clerk to contact the VoG Planning department
The Chair confirmed that the Council’s external planning consultant Rob Hathaway had contacted the VoG Council a number of times in order to get an update on the enforcement action due to take place regarding the development’s entrance pillars.  However he had yet to hear back from the Council. 

AP CC Thomas agreed to get an update from the VoG Council. 

At this point the Chair suggested it might be an appropriate time for the Council to ask for a meeting with the VoG MD Rob Thomas.  This Council submitted a number of requests for updates, information etc. to the VoG and all of these seemed to be ignored.  It is only when the Council submit a FOI act request or a formal complaint does anything get responded too, thus causing extra work for all concerned.  The Council agreed that there appeared to be a real communication problem and a meeting would be extremely helpful.

AP Clerk to contact Mr Rob Thomas’ office and request a meeting

4. UPDATE ON ATTENUTATION BASIN FOLLOWING SITE VISIT

The Chair confirmed the majority of Councillors had reviewed the site and felt that with its steep sides even with a small amount of water in, this would be a real risk to children.  After a short discussion the Council agreed that they would query with the VoG why the basin was not being fenced off and ask to see the risk assessment concerning the site. 
AP Clerk to contact VoG Council

5. CONSIDERATION OF POLICE MATTERS 

The PCSO had reported to the Clerk that there were no crimes committed in the area since the last meeting.  The Clerk had spoken to the PCSO about setting up the Speed Watch scheme which he had agreed to do, however at the moment there had only been one volunteer for the scheme. 
6. PUBLIC SESSION AND MATTERS ARISING

There was one member of the public present who asked the Council if they could write to the VoG Council to stress to them that the road is Coed Masarnen road not Coed Marsaren road, which has been stated in the recent planning applications. 
AP Clerk to contact VoG

7. PRESENTATION FROM FIELDS IN TRUST REPRESENTATIVE 
This presentation had been deferred to the September meeting. 
8. PRESNETATION FROM AFFORDABLE HOUSING ENABLING OFFICER – DRAFTING OF LOCAL SALES AND LETTINGS POLICY

The Chair welcomed the representatives from the VoG Council Affordable Housing department, and informed the Council that as there was no meeting in August it was necessary for this policy to be discussed at this meeting. 

Jenny Lewington led the presentation and explained that this was a real opportunity for the Council to influence the affordable housing policy and ensure that the affordable housing in the new development were rented and bought by local people. 
Ms Lewington referred the Council to the example of the Llangan Lettings and Sales policy that had been previously circulated. 

The Council were led through the different types of housing available and how the Homes4You and Aspire2Own schemes worked.  The first tranche of affordable housing available will be 7 rental properties which will be handed over in October but prior to that will be marketed for approx. 6-8 weeks.  The remaining rental properties and the 4 properties for sale will become available in 2017.  Once the first 7 properties had been rented then the team would come back to this Council to show them how the tenants fell in the priority areas. 
There was an in depth discussion by the Council and the affordable housing officers regarding how the policy could be worded to ensure priority went to local  people. 

The Council agreed the following level of geographical priority for the policy, which would apply equally to both lettings and sales:-

Those with local connection to:-

1. Colwinston

2. The neighbouring villages of Llysworney, Llandow, Llampha, Tair Cross and Pentre Meyrick 

3. All other VoG rural communities west of Cowbridge but not the towns of Cowbridge or Llantwit Major

4. Remainder of the VoG

In terms of the definition of local connection the Council agreed that the priority should go to those :-

· Resident in the community of Colwinston for the last 12 months or 3 out of the last 5 years. 

· Have parents or grandparents living in the Colwinston Community Council area. 

· Permanently employed (or moving to be permanently employed) in the Colwinston Community Council area. 

· Retiring from tied accommodation in the Colwinston Community Council area.
Only after these applicants have been exhausted should the applications be extended to those with wider family connections. 

The VoG representatives explained that the Welsh Assembly resale conditions applied and so if house purchasers wish to sell their house they must first offer it back to the housing association.  Tenants in the rental properties will  not have the ability to buy the properties they are renting. 

Ms Davies then explained she would draft up the policy as agreed at this meeting and send it onto the Clerk for the Council’s final approval.  Once this had been received the properties would be marketed in :-

· The local papers

· The Colwinston newsletter

· The VoG and Community Council websites/social media pages

· Posters and leaflets throughout the area

The Council were then provided with application forms relating to the two schemes, to pass on to residents, these are also available on the VoG Council website. 

The Chair thanked the representatives for their time. 
9. CONSIDERATION OF COUNTY COUNCILLORS REPORTS 
County Councillor Ray Thomas was present but did not have any VoG Council matters to raise. 
10. GROUND MAINTENANCE - SPINNEY BANK, LITTLE HILL, VERGES, BOLLARDS ON THE GREEN, FLOWER VASES FOR WAR MEMORIAL

The Chair opened this item by explaining that the Spinney Bank needing cutting, it was agreed that he would contact the usual local contractor who did this, Cllr Maclehose wished to stress that they need to be careful cutting around the tree as elsewhere debarking by strimming had caused death of the trees. 
Little Hill requires the repair and maintenance of the steps, the Council agreed to check what the Cardiff Conservation Volunteers were proposing doing and then move on from there.

AP Clerk to contact group re work and timings
Verges – There was a discussion regarding the 2015 plan by the VoG to only cut non-strategic verges once a year.  The cutting had indeed started. 

Bollards on the green – The Chair reported that three of these have been hit and so because they are rotten have come out of the ground.  The Chair has contacted a local contractor about different types of wood that could be used and maybe sturdier, so this can be discussed again in September. 

Flower vases for the war memorial – The Chair explained that at the moment the flowers going on the memorial are in a variety of different containers and so it might be easier to have a proper area for them, possibly by drilling into the stone and putting a flower container in it.  The Council agreed that this would be a sensible suggestion and the Chair agreed to look into it before the September meeting. 
Cllr Lewis wished to raise the fact that the Northwest corner of the Churchyard seldom gets cut and there was a lot of growth coming onto the adjacent footpath. Also there was a lot of rubble etc. on the area.  Cllr Lewis had been lead to believe that the Church did not have the funds to do much work on this area.  Contact details were provided by CC Thomas for the Church in Wales person responsible for maintenance and Cllr Lewis agreed to look into the matter. 

Cllr Lewis also informed the Council that in the car park beyond the Churchyard, the VoG had cut the grass and cleared the weeds from the footpath and also started repainting the wall. 

Cllr Lewis asked the Clerk for an update on the Clapper Bridge project.  The Clerk confirmed she had applied for a CASH grant for this from the VoG.  Cllr Lewis confirmed he would look into applying for a Lottery Heritage Grant for this project. 

Finally Cllr Lewis wanted to raise the lack of planting boxes by the village signs and whether that was something the Council could fund for 2017, this was agreed as a sensible suggestion and Cllr Lewis agreed to look into possible structures. 

11. PLANNING 

The previously circulated planning applications were reviewed:-
a.
2016/00630/FUL3, Maes y Bryn, Colwinston- 2 storey/single storey extensions no driveway access- The Council had no comments 

b.
2016/00757/FUL
1 Maes y Bryn, Colwinston-Two storey extension to west elevation, adaption of rear sun room and provision of detached garage- The Council had no comments 

c.
2016/00561/FUL (SR2) The Retreat, Colwinston- First floor extension in roof zone of bungalow –The Council had a number of comments on this application. They believed the plans were out of keeping with the village and detrimental to the conservation area.  It was pointed out that there were no flat roof properties in the village other than garages or small extensions and the steep, slate clad upper story completely out of keeping with the village.  
AP Clerk to comment on the application
12. MINUTES OF THE  PREVIOUS MEETING 
The minutes of the ordinary meeting, which took place on Tuesday 14th June 2016, had been previously circulated by the Clerk. It was proposed by Councillor Lewis that the minutes be accepted this was seconded by Cllr Cook. The Minutes were then signed as a true and accurate record by the Chairman and the Clerk. These will be placed on the website in due course. A hard copy will be available if requested. 
13. MATTERS ARISING 
· Written assurances from Redrow re drive repair(5.1)

Although the resident in question has received the mirror he has not yet received the written assurances re his drive repair
· Overhanging Trees (5.2)
The Clerk confirmed that the VoG were looking into who owns the hedgerow, land trees on.  The Council confirmed that if it was not the VoG then would they contact the landowner directly.  
AP Clerk to chase VoG
· Response from VoG re FOI request (7.1)

The Council agreed that their reading of the email sent through by the VoG was that the VoG Council agreed to the siting of the substation and that as no risk assessment was sent through, then this Council can only assume none was produced.  

AP Clerk to respond accordingly 
The Clerk had confirmed that Alun Cairns had written to her confirming he would keep this Council informed of his discussions with Western Power

· Meeting with Rob Hathaway (5.2)
The Chair confirmed that he and Cllr Lewis would arrange to meet with Mr Hathaway during the summer.

· Gas Tank Information (13.1)
Cllr Cook wished to inform the Clerk that the link to the gas tank information on the website did not appear to be working.  

AP Clerk to investigate
14. CLERK’S REPORT
The only matter that had not already been discussed related to the war memorial grant.  The Chair reminded the Council that should the grant be received the gilt lettering costs should be refunded to the Village Charity Fund who had kindly paid for it. 
Correspondence – The Clerk had received the following correspondence:-

07/07/16
Email from OVW re Fiscal Tax Reform

07/07/16
Email from VoG re FOI Act response

07/07/16
Email from VoG re Reshaping Agenda Cabinet Report 

07/07/16
Email from OVW re transport consultation

06/07/16
Email from Ceri Venners, Vale Health, Social Care & Wellbeing e-bulletin

05/07/16
Email from Cllr Bellin re retention pond and apologies for absence

01/07/16
Email from OVW re Written Statement by the Welsh Government - Collection and Management of Devolved Taxes

01/07/16
Email from VoG re Community Liaison Committee Meeting agenda

01/07/16
Confirmation from Cllr Maclehose re receipt of Lottery Heritage Grant 

28/06/16
Email from OVW re new financial regulations

28/06/16
Email from OVW re Public Services Staff Commission Annual Report

27/06/16
Email from VoG re Verge Grass Cutting

22/06/16
Email from IT Contractor e.g. hints and tips for Council Website 

22/06/16
Email from VoG re Confirmation that complaint about substation has been escalated to Stage 2 

21/06/16
Email from Alun Cairns confirming receipt of letters re substation and confirming will keep community council updated 

20/06/16
Email from Cllr Bates re newsletter article

16/06/16
Email from OVW re Appointment of Members to the Arts Council of Wales

15/06/16
Email from VoG re CONSULTATION - Draft Vale of Glamorgan Statement of Licensing Policy

Finance

Funds as of 07/07/2016 £5,767 (cashbook)

Payments to be authorised:-

Jo Howell- Clerks Quarterly salary till June 2016
100443
£569.87

The quarterly budget analysis (previously circulated) has been prepared.  The Council did not have any questions on the analysis, after a short discussion it was proposed by Cllr Lewis that as there was a lot of village maintenance work to be completed, an additional £500 would be needed in the grass cutting/tree work budget line, the Clerk suggested this could be taken from the s137 grants line.  This was seconded by Cllr Cook and agreed by all.

AP Clerk to make budget changes 
Cllr Cook confirmed he had reviewed the June bank reconciliation and he formally approved and signed the reconciliation. 

15. COUNCILLORS REPORTS
Village Book – Cllr Maclehose was delighted that the Heritage Lottery grant had been received. She explained that a number of local groups were interested in submitting articles and that a questionnaire is currently being developed to be used when speaking to older members of the community. 
OVW Meeting – Cllr Cook confirmed he had attended the OVW meeting the previous evening and would write a formal Councillors report.  However the main discussion item was the transfer of OVW into a Company Limited by Guarantee and that this would be voted on at the OVW AGM in October. 

Cllr Graham- Woollard reported that building work at Glan Ynys appeared to have encroached onto the highway, this had been reported to the VoG enforcement team. 

Cllr Graham- Woollard also asked the Clerk to report to the VoG that on the A48 exit to Crack Hill then hedge to the right was very overgrown and it was very difficult for drivers to see. 

AP Clerk to report
Cllr Graham- Woollard also reported that the green telephone exchange box had been recently damaged by a lorry and was a safety hazard.

AP Clerk to report

16. DATE OF NEXT MEETING  

· The next meeting of the Community Council will take place on Tuesday September 13th 2016 at 19.30pm in the Sycamore Tree Inn.  
· Cllrs Lewis and Cook gave their apologies for the September meeting.
· The Chair thanked everyone and the meeting was closed at 9.35pm
SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CHAIRMAN, COLWINSTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

DATE…………………………………………………………………….

SIGNED…………………………………………………………………

CLERK, COLWINSTON COMMUNTY COUNCIL

 DATE……………………………………………………………………
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